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Dean’s Message 
 

 

An Organ Ah-ha 
 
Kevin and I attended First Presbyterian’s Halloween organ 
recital a couple of weeks ago. I was pretty sure it would 
be enjoyable, but was completely surprised at how fun it 
was, listening and watching Tyler entertain the very en-
thusiastic crowd with Halloween-ish music. 
 
I, for one, take the art of organing pretty seriously. In fact, 
I think most organists do. The organ isn’t exactly an after-
thought instrument that a curious musician decides to 
take up over a weekend when they don’t have anything 
else to do. Add to that the labor and complexity of learn-
ing how to play the organ, and the fact that there are gen-
erations of honored, respected composers who have 
helped us amass an astounding library of literature. Then 
the instruments themselves; what other instrument is 
built for a certain space?  This is all pretty special, isn’t it?  
 
My own thoughts that evening as I experienced the crowd 

appreciating each spooky piece with exuberant applause 

(there were a bunch of kids too—clapping their little 

hands off!) included a realization about my own perform-

ing demeanor and literature choices and their impact on 

the listeners. I know I love Bach, but will everyone? How 

about Bach and some light, modern, familiar stuff? Does 

my quest for growth and excellence get in the way of in-

viting others into the realm of the organ—deeply? Do I 

need to lighten up? Tyler—what an entertainer in every 

sense of the word! Thanks for the music that night, as 

well as seeing how we can offer it to others. Hmmm. Lots 

to think about for future performing opportunities. 

   Ann Reed 
          Chapter Dean 
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What’s Happening in Les Bois 
Land 

 

 

Saturday, November 12th 
Listen and Lunch 

10:30 AM 
First Presbyterian Church 

Immanuel Lutheran Church 
Even if you haven’t RSVP’d for the lunch, 
you can still come to the “Listen” part! 

 

 
Friday, December 2nd 

Christmas Social 
6:30 PM 

Glenn & Gaye Poole’s Home 
11277 Verde Lane 

Boise, ID 
Look for an invitation in the mail  

or contact Glenn for more information 
 
 

 
Next Board Meeting 

Tuesday, November 29th 
7 PM 

Ann Reed’s home 

http://www.agoboise.org
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Les Bois Chapter Executive Committee 
 

Dean:   Ann Read, annreed1959@gmail.com 
Treasurer:  Kirk Higginson, SPC, treasurer@agoboise.org 
Membership  
   Coordinator:  Sheryl Hillman, SPC, sheryl_hillman@hotmail.com 
Website:  Ryan & Robyn Henrie, ryan@henrie.org 
Newsletter:  Jerry Wagner, SPC, jerry_k_wagner@yahoo.com 
Members-at-Large: 
  Myra Miles, rod1-myra2@msn.com 
  Norma Stevlingson, njstevling@gmail.com 
  Susan Pohl, susanpohl@juno.com 
  Glenn Poole, lpol83712@gmail.com 
Chaplain:  Sean Rogers, sean@seanrogers.org 

Coming Events 

Friday, November 11th, 7:30 PM — Real Men Sing (Cathedral Concert Series); Cathedral of the 

 Rockies,  717 N 11th St, Boise, ID 83702  More Info  (free; $10 suggested donation) 

Saturday, November 12th, 10:30 AM — Listen and Lunch, First Presbyterian Church (Listen);  

 Immanuel Lutheran Church (Lunch) 

Sunday, November 20th, 7:30 PM — Hymns of Thanksgiving; Century Link Arena, downtown Boise 

Tuesday, November 29th, 7 PM — Board meeting; Ann Reed’s home, 2800 Leisure Drive, Boise 

Friday, December 2nd, 6:30 PM — Christmas Social; Glenn & Gaye Poole’s, 11277 Verde Lane, Boise 

Monday, December 26th — Church Walk 

Saturday, January 21st — Pedals, Pipes, and Pizza; Southminster Presbyterian Church, 6500 West 

 Overland Road, Boise 

Please check out and join our Facebook 
page at this link:  AGO Les Bois Chapter 
 
 
Or just search Facebook for  
“AGO Les Bois Chapter” 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/246123752231607/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/291364557867805/
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Festival of the Trees Lobby Piano Entertainers 
 

One-hour time slots are still available for playing Christmas music on the piano at Saint Alphonsus Festival of 
the Trees.  This takes place Wednesday, November 23rd through Sunday, November 27th at the Boise Center 
on the Grove. Contact Clair Koetitz at ckoetitz@gmail.com for more information, or sign up here.  
 

Meet the Board 
 

Tyler Carlisle 
Tyler received his Bachelors and Masters degrees in Piano performance with an assistantship and internship in Choral 
Conducting.  Currently the Director of Worship Arts at First Presbyterian Church in Downtown Boise, Tyler is playing 
the organ on a regular basis and conducts their choirs.  Tyler was born in Provo, Utah, but has lived almost all his life in 
Idaho.  Tyler's most current studies in organ were under Rebecca Parkinson and piano under Dr. Mark Hansen.  Along 
with working for First Presbyterian Church, Tyler is adjunct at BSU as the Choral Department Pianist.  Tyler is happy 
and excited to be serving the AGO in the Treasure Valley and plans for a great year to come. 
 
[Tyler has found it necessary to leave the board due to his very busy schedule.  We appreciate all of his contributions 
in support of our chapter.  — JW] 
 

Norma Stevlingson 
Raised in Boise, Norma Stevlingson began music studies in piano with Adelaide Marshall and later organ with C. Griffith 
Bratt at St. Michael’s Cathedral.  She continued organ studies at Boise Junior College.  After two years she transferred 
to the University of Michigan where her major professor was Robert Glasgow, a well-known pedagogue who special-
ized in 19th century organ music.  Norma finished her Bachelor of Music and did her Master of Music degrees there. 
She was also organist/choir director at First Presbyterian Church in South Lyon, Michigan.  While at Michigan she had 
the chance to hear a recital played by celebrated French organist, Marie-Claire Alain, and then to observe Mme. Alain 
teach master classes.  Hooked on her playing and teaching, Norma began the long process of applying for a Fulbright 
Grant for European study.  Then, grant in hand and lots of German language study behind her, she left for France, sail-
ing from New York on the original Queen Elizabeth ocean liner.  Five days at sea and voila!  la belle France.  (Too bad 
about having studied so much German.) 
  
Her first lesson with Mme. Alain was at the Alain family home on the 4-manual organ built by her father and oldest 
brother, composer Jehan Alain (who had been killed in the war in 1940).  The lessons were fantastic, France and all 
things French were to die for, and with a decent ear for language, she learned French fairly quickly and has kept up 
with it since.  In Paris she was the assistant organist at the American Cathedral, then organist/choir director at the 
Danish Lutheran Church. 
  
After two years in France, Norma returned to the United States to accept an organ teaching fellowship at the Universi-
ty of North Texas where she also received the degree Doctor of Musical Arts. In 1969 she entered the International 
Performance Competition in St. Albans, England, and received  Second Prize which included a recital on BBC radio. 
During her years in Texas she was organist for two years at First Methodist Church in Greenville, and then organist/
choir director at Immaculate Conception Church in Denton.  After having lived in Texas for 8 years, during two of which 
she taught as a sabbatical replacement at East Texas State University, she moved north – really far north! – to the 
shores of Lake Superior to teach at the University of Wisconsin, Superior campus. She served as organist first at Pilgrim 
Lutheran Church in Superior, then at Pilgrim Congregational Church UCC in Duluth, MN, where she had a glorious 
French-style mechanical-action organ.  Many fine organ students, many music history, freshman theory and counter-
point classes, and thirty-nine cruel winters later, she returned to Boise in 2014. 

mailto:ckoetitz@gmail.com
https://www.cvent.com/events/saint-alphonsus-festival-of-trees/registration-11150414c7334106a585239de799b854.aspx
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Board Vacancy 
 

Due to Tyler’s resignation, a new Sub-Dean is needed. We would like to encourage you to consider the possi-

bility for yourself as well as other members of our chapter. We are a success because of a team effort. If you 

are interested in volunteering, please contact Ann. 

 

The best, most beautiful, and most perfect way that we have of 

expressing a sweet concord of mind to each other is by music. 

 

         ñ Jonathan Edwards 


